## Important Information for 2nd, 3rd & 4th Grade Parents

- 1. Your child's assigned time slot will be sent home to you shortly. This is a specific time slot and NOT a window of time for you to arrive. You must come at your assigned time -- NO EXCEPTIONS.
- 2. If your child misses their shift entirely, they will NOT BE PERMITTED IN SCARY GYM.

We are sorry, but there are over 300 children to manage and it is a safety issue.

3. Please have your child wear sneakers, jeans/leggings (knees covered) and a lightweight shirt.

No sweaters/jackets. It gets hot in the gym.

- 4. Please arrive 10 minutes before your assigned time for check in. Parents must meet children in the cafeteria at the end of their scheduled session.
- 5. ACP is NOT authorized to release students to attend Scary Gym. You must sign your child out of

ACP if your scheduled time slot is during your normal aftercare hours.

## <u>Important Information for Kindergarten and 1st Grade Parents</u>

- 1. Scary Gym for kindergarten and first grade takes place during the day on October 26th
- 2. If your child misses Scary Gym due to a doctor's appointment you must arrange with your child's teacher for your child to attend another time DURING THE DAY.
- 3. Kindergarten and first graders cannot go thru the maze during the evening. There are different "scare" levels and the night time program is inappropriate for them.
- 4. Please have your child wear sneakers, jeans/leggings (knees covered) and a lightweight shirt.